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	Welcome and Introductions 
Mr Wilf Weir, Head of Resources, Education Learning and Leisure Service, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He explained that the purpose of the meeting was for those present to input as part of a stakeholder group on matters relating to the future of primary education in Turriff.  In particular consideration was to be given to options relating to the building of a new primary school to serve the needs of the town and community of Turriff.  This forms part of a Project Gateway Process, a procedure adopted by the Council for ensuring that every aspect of the project is carefully considered and managed.
Each person present introduced themselves.
The Scope of the Project
In scoping the project careful consideration needs to be made in relation to:
· The size of the intended school and what is contained within the building to deliver pre-school and primary education.

· What community facilities will be required?

· What other aspects might form part of the new school’s campus, for example, Grampian Police have expressed an outline interest in having a community police office as part of the build.  This has already been done at Meldrum Academy.

We need to ensure that best value processes are followed within the project.
Markethill Primary School Stakeholder Briefing
Mr Neil Reid of Halliday Fraser Munro, principal architects involved in the project, explained that this was part of an overall process looking at assessing a number of projects across Aberdeenshire.  He then proceeded to take the group through a presentation designed to explain the aspects that related specifically to the Markethill Primary project.  A copy of the presentation was provided for everyone.
It was explained that no project design could be provided at this stage, since this assessment, including stakeholder consultations, is essential for defining the basic project scope.

While this project is financed through Aberdeenshire Council’s Capital Plan Programme there are a number of factors which will need to be borne in mind:
· Space Standards – these give guidelines on the amount of space built into new schools.  Aberdeenshire has proposed a standard that is based on that proposed by the Scottish Futures Trust (SFT) plus enhancement.

· Whole life cycle costs have to be prepared for each project.

· Future flexibility needs to have been considered.

· Aberdeenshire is following the Gateway Process which provides for a structured approach to project delivery.  This is a set of criteria laid down for all projects.  It is therefore vital to get this stage right as it will impact on the rest of the project and its deliverability.
· Stakeholders have an important role to play in this process.

At the end of the process there will be a preferred option which goes to the Formartine Area Committee and then on to Policy and Resources Committee, the Council’s principal finance committee.

Existing site difficulties were explained.  In summary the school at present has a main building and two temporary accommodation units housing four classes.  There is no room on the campus for additional temporary units unless they were to be built on top of the existing ones.
The school roll is projected to rise to 471 by 2016.  The school’s existing capacity for the permanent building is 355.  Therefore the projected roll is at a level of 133% of capacity.  The current temporary accommodation units do not count towards the capacity for the school.  Therefore, going by the roll projections available, by 2016 the school will not have space to accommodate its zoned pupils.

All options for the project were explained.  They were as follows:

· Option 1 - Construct a new 325 capacity school on a new site and upgrade the existing school and reduce its capacity to 230 pupils.

· Option 2 - Construct a new 505 capacity pupil school on a new site.  The existing school would be declared surplus to requirements.

· Option 3 – Construct a new 505 capacity school on a new site but allow for future extension to 600.  The existing school would be declared surplus to requirements.
· Option 4 – Construct a new 600 capacity school on a new site (includes significant opportunities for expanding the roll) and declare the existing school surplus to requirements.

Question:  At this point it was asked whether the presentation could be emailed out to those who wished it and it was noted that this could be done.  Alex Bain will email the presentation and minute to those who have provided their email address.  
The Scottish Futures Trust (SFT) space standards were explained.  The guidelines provide a starting point for the floor area of the school.  The Council has given consideration to this and has approved an SFT plus approach.  In other words, the Council will accept the base level standard, but may enhance the floor space should the project require it.  SFT makes provision for core schools space.  Should there be any additional requirements, for example, Community Learning and Development (CL&D) space, or space requirements from other interested agencies e.g. Grampian Police or the NHS, then the additional floor space could be added.  Each of the respective agencies would be expected to fund the additional cost.  If there was additional space needed for CL&D then this would represent an additional cost to the Council.  Sports provision within the school should be provided in line with Sport Scotland guidelines.  
The current identified site for a new school was shown, further up the hill form the current school site.  It was noted that within the Local Plan there is mention of another site for a school that could provide scope for further consideration should housing developments expand beyond current projections.
An indicative site plan was shown of how a new school could be accommodated in the available area, the intention being to give some perspective of how a 505 pupil school could fit the campus.  However, it was noted that this was not a finalised design.

It was explained that the assessment process was now under way and that time scales for progressing with the project have been set into the Council’s Committee schedule.  The project will be reported to the Formartine Area Committee on 30th August 2011 and then to Policy and Resources Committee on the 15th of September 2011.
The project is currently in the Council’s Capital Plan as a named project and design timescales are in line with the target to deliver the new school by 2016/2017.

Questions and Comments
As the population increases there will be a need for additional facilities.  For example, there is a need for nursery and playgroup space.

Comment:  The project needs to be specified to cater for the current projected requirements.  We would build for the current and known projected needs, but provide options within the design on the proposed campus for future expansion.
Will any non-education considerations take money away from the education fund?

Comment:  No.  It is anticipated that additional funding would be brought in by interested agencies.  We can also design the building in an imaginative way to provide flexibility for other use.
Will there be a number of people involved in the design?  Will there be consultation with teachers and pupils over the design?

Comment:  There will be continuing consultation as the project is developed with all interested parties.  The school and other parts of the EL&L Service will be kept involved with communications as matters progress.  This Stakeholder group will provide a means of consulting with the broader community and with agencies.  Reports to Committees and attending meetings will ensure that Councillors are informed.  

There are other consultations that will require to be made as the project progresses, for example, architects will be required to consider the energy efficiency aspects for the proposed building with related BREEAM criteria.  (BREEAM – Buildings Research Establishment Environmental Assessment Method).
What are the groups preferences in relation to the four options?  For example, the two schools option may not necessarily be a good thing for Turriff.

Comments:  

Parents may all wish to send their children to the new school.

At an informal public meeting held previously there was a view that parents did not want two schools.

Are there currently any Aberdeenshire primary schools with 600 pupils?
Comment: No, but careful consideration also needs to be given in this regard.  What is best for Turriff? (Children must be the main consideration.)  Other educational aspects need to be considered.  In particular: Nursery P1 transition; Primary Secondary transition; How to deliver the Education curriculum and maximise opportunities; How to maximise opportunities for the broader community.
Could there be a P1 to P3 school and a P4 and upwards school.

Comment:  This has been done before.  However, one school provides pupils with the best educational opportunity and reduces the number of transitions that pupils need to make.
Would there be any thoughts of closing any of the feeder primary schools?

Comment:  A new school can provide facilities and opportunities that an older school cannot.  Transportation and other costs need to be considered.  The Aberdeenshire Education Learning and Leisure Service is already committed to considering the EL&L estate and consult with parents and others across Aberdeenshire.
Could there be an area in the plan for strategic planting and landscaping?  Could green space and the provision of a community garden be considered?  

Comment:  Careful consideration will be given to strategic planting around the schools boundaries.  Community spaces for garden areas have been considered in other locations where they do not compromise the security of pupils in the school.
What size is the new site?

Comment:  Approximately double the size of the existing school’s campus.
Will the site be big enough for the new school?

Comment:  We will need to look at the site area required for each option available.  It may be that a two storey option is considered.
Why is the new school going to take so long to build?

Comment:  There are various aspects to be addressed: Site acquisition; Design and construction; Tendering processes (related to best value); Planning permissions; Consultations; Committee Reports; Moving in!  This all takes time and there are a series of approvals needed at every stage.
How near are we to owning the ground?

Comment:  we are in negotiations with the landowners agents who have indicated that there would be a willingness to sell the land.  But there is always a risk with land acquisition.

Is this the only suitable location?

Comment:  We have a willing vendor and the area is in the Local Area Plan.
Where is the funding coming from with all of the current budget cuts?

Comment:  The funding is coming from capital resources.  The budget cuts are impacting largely on the Council’s revenue budgets, which meets the Council’s annual running costs.  Capital funds are different as they tend to be investments in the Council’s infrastructure from borrowings (i.e. Capital Funds) paid for in much the same way that each of us might pay for a mortgage.
Will there be any funding for Turriff Academy?

Comment:  There will be funding opportunities in future for improvements to practical subject areas from an on-going programme.  Prioritised opportunities have led to improvements in dining facilities, home economics and the provision of College facilities.  The academy has had a dip in the roll, but current budgets (both devolved ad centrally held) continue to be used effectively to improve on teaching and learning opportunities.
When will this group meet again?
Comment:  On the 17th of August which is before the Area Committee meeting which is due to be held on 30th August.  A report should be ready for Committee by then and will be shared with the stakeholder group..
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Markethill Primary School stakeholder group will take place in Markethill School on the 17th August at 7pm.
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